
St. John the Evangelist Parish 
915 Route 212, Centerville, Saugerties, NY 12477 

Phone: 845-246-9581 • Fax: 845-246-9582 • web: www.sjechurch.org 

M A S S  S C H E DU L E :  
Saturday- 5:00 PM, Sunday- 8:30 AM, 10:30 AM 

Daily: Monday-Thursday & Saturday - 8:30 AM, Morning Prayer 8:15 AM 

Holy Days: Please check bulletin 

CONFESSIONS: Saturdayï 3:30 to 4:30 PM 

ALTAR ROSARY:  

President: Donna Anderson (246-9719) Meets the first Wednesday of the month 

ALTAR SERVERS: Coordinator Joan Jensen (246-9581) 

BAPTISM: Baptism upon request. Preparation required. 

Leaders in preparation: Patricia & Gary Moore (246-5164) 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS: Coleman Catholic High School (338-2750), 

 Kingston Catholic School (331-9318) ð St. Joseph Catholic School (339-4390) 

COMMUNITY ACTION / FOOD PANTRY: Maria Granda (246-3635) 

COUNCIL OF CHURCHES: Marilyn Washer (246-5236), Maureen Rothe 246-0305 

DEANERY: Frankie Cullen (853-5557) 

LAY TRUSTEES: Bill McKenna (246-6065), Bob Howe (246-8510) 

LITURGY COMMITTEE: Robert Howe (246-8510) 

MARRIAGES: By appointment. Please make arrangements at least six months prior to 

wedding. Preparation is mandatory. 

MINISTRY TO HOMEBOUND AND ELDERLY: Eileen Oswald (246-7042) 

MUSIC MINISTRY: Kelly Rea (246-0395) 

OPERATIONS: Robert Gauvreau (246-3544) 

SPIRIT OF LIFE PRAYER GROUP: Fr. Woodruff (246-9581) Meets Tuesdays 7:00 PM & first 

Sunday of each month at 12:00 to 1:00 PM (Instructional Prayer MeetingðAll are welcome!) 

PARISH COUNCIL: President Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

PARISH NURSE: Anne Grunbaum (246-1667) 

RCIA: Deacon Robert Cranston (246-3371) 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION: Coordinator Joan Corton (339-4391) 

RESPECT LIFE COMMITTEE: Joseph Defino Sr. (246-6908) , Barbara OôReilly (246-7810) 

SECRETARIES: Joan Jensen (217-7747), Barbara Renner (8:30 AMð8:30 PM Only ð246-3424) 

ST. JOHNôS CHURCH STORE: Ramona Kemp (845-417-6638) & Elaine Arvidson (246-4468) 

VOCATIONS: Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

FATHER WILLIAM F. WOODRUFF, PASTOR 
 MSGR. WILLIAM E. WILLIAMS, PASTOR EMERITUS 
   DEACON ROBERT CRANSTON 

Handicap  

Accessible 



ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST PARISH 

Saturday  8:30  Normad DucasðReq. by Carol Giannelli     

 5:00 Dennis Houlihan (30 Year Anniversary Remembrance) - Req. by Angela and Children 

Sunday  8:30  All The People of The Parish 

 10:30 Fr. Pierce Kenny (5th Anniversary Remembrance) - Req. by His Family 

Monday 8:30 Karen ZambrellaðReq. by Anita Payne 

Tuesday  8:30  Dave GriffinðReq. by Jim Cartwright  

Wednesday  8:30 Karen ZambrellaðReq. by Bob Monfrini 

Thursday  8:30 Dennis Houlihan (30 Year Anniversary Remembrance) - Req. by Angela & Children 

Friday  8:30  Holy Communion Service 

Saturday  8:30  Elizabeth ParkerðReq. by The Howe Family 

 5:00 Virginia BerginðReq. by Fran & Ray Andreassen 

Sunday  8:30 Irene MacNamaraðReq. by The Committee & Leaders of Scout Pack 135 Glasco 

 10:30 All The People of The Parish 

SAINTS & SPECIAL OBSERVANCESï 

Tueð St. Cyril of Alexandria, Bishop and Doctor of The Church 

WedðSt. Irenaeus, Bishop and Martyr 

Thuð Saints Peter and Paul, Apostles 

Frið  The First Martyrs of The Holy Roman Church 

Satð  St. Junipero Serra, Priest 

 

ST. JOHNôS 20-WEEK CLUB ï The 8th winner of $100 in our 

20-Week Club was Hank OôBryan. 

 

BLOOD DRIVE - We will be having a Blood Drive here at 

St. Johnôs on Wednesday, July 12th from 3 to 7 PM.  Please 

come and give the gift of life.  Photo ID is required. 

 

100-MILE POWERWALK FUNDRAISER - Feel free to 

sponsor Fr. Woodruff in his 100-Mile Power Walk.  (May 1st to 

June 30th)  Sponsorship money can be given directly to Fr. Bill, 

or you can drop it in the collection basket with a note indicating 

the 100-milke walk.  Checks are to be made payable to St. John 

The Evangelist Church with the memo stating 100-Mile Walk.  

All monies will be used to offset our budget deficit.  Thank you. 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS ï We are seeking a 

volunteer to teach 5th Grade in our Religious Education Program.  

If interested, please see Fr. Bill or call Joan Corton at 339-4391. 

 

CHURCH STORE- The Family Mass and the Church 

Store will take a break for July and August. Since 

Ramona is not able to continue directing the Church 

Store anymore, if anyone would be interesting in 

volunteering to take this over, please contact Fr. Bill.   

 

INSTRUCTIONAL PRAYER MEETING - Will take place this 

Sunday, July 2nd at noon.  The topic of discussion is ñSeminary 

Formationò.  Come learn more about your Catholic Faith.  This 

discussion is led by Fr. Bill.  Question/Answer period to follow. 

 

PARISH COUNCIL ï Will be meeting on Monday, June 26th at 

6:30 PM in the Church Hall.  All are invited to share thoughts, 

concerns or ideas to improve our parish. 

 

JUST A REMINDERï All ballots for Renew and Rebuild are 

due back June 30th.  Thank you for your love of our church! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SPECIAL COLLECTION - Will take place next weekend for 

The Church of Africa.  They need our prayers and support to 

teach, sanctify, and spiritually lead the many millions on that 

continent who are coming into the Catholic Faith.  We thank you 

in advance for your support. 

 

BAZAARï Immaculate Conception Church, 

467 Delaware Avenue, Kingston will be 

holding their annual bazaar on July 7th & 8th 

from 5 to 11 PM.  Fried Dough, Polish Food, 

Lots of Fun ð For more information, please 

call 331-0846. 

 

17TH ANNUAL COLEMAN GOF TOURNAMENT ï Will 

take place on Monday, July 17th at Twaalfskill Golf Clubð

Registration begins at 8 AM and shotgun start at 9 AM.  The cost 

is $125 and includes 18 holes of golf, breakfast, lunch and dinner.  

There are many raffle prizes , also a raffle for 4 Yankee tickets to 

a Yankee/Red Sox game on Sunday, 9/3.  To buy raffle tickets 

call 338-2750.  Tickets are $10 each and 3 for $20.  Visit 

www.colemancatholic.org.  We are looking for Tee Sponsors.  

They are $100 each and your family or business will be 

advertised on the course.  Tournament will benefit Coleman 

Tuition Scholarships. 

 

CHICKEN BARBEQUE ï Will take place on July 19th at the 

Plattekill Reformed Church from 5 to 7 PM. 

 

YOU DID IT FOR ME -  If you know of someone who would 

enjoy a visit, call or card from their fellow parishioners, please 

call the church office (246-9581) to let us know.   

Donna AndersonðAt Homeð845-399-6728 

Walt HackettðKingston Hospital 

Eleanor SweeneyðBarbara CoppeyðRonald ñSmokey Woodsð

Lou Honecker ðTen Broeck Commons, Lake Katrine 

Betty Decker & Lou Voegel ðGolden Hill 

Judy FieroðThe Pinesð154 Jefferson Heights, Catskill 

Fr. Al Pizzuto ðThe Cardinal Egan Pavilion 

5655 Arlington Avenue, Bronx, NY 10471-1221 

1-718-581-0070 

Msgr. Williamsð 131 Rymrock Road #42,  

Kingston, NY 12401 

845-399-9837 

 

 



TWELFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

My Dearest Brothers and Sisters in the Good Lord Jesus, 

 Our latest Junk in the Trunk was a big success; I want to 

thank everyone who worked on it and the parish netted a little over 

twelve hundred dollars.  

 God gave us perfect weather for the annual Corpus 

Christi Procession after the 10:30 A.M. Holy Mass last Sunday; it 

was also a pleasure to bless all the dads, granddads, Godfathers, 

and expectant dads on Fatherôs Day at end of each of the Holy 

Masses.  

 I wish to thank everyone who came out to adore the Lord 

last Sunday as we had the all day Adoration of the Most Blessed 

Sacrament right after the Corpus Christi Procession.  

 The Cluster Mission was quite successful and it was a 

great opportunity to grow in the Faith, particularly through the 

Holy Mass and the Sacraments of Reconciliation and the 

Anointing of the Sick.  

 We welcomed Larry Post from the company that 

publishes our bulletin, Liturgical Press Incorporated. My hope and 

prayer is that local folks agreed to advertise on the back of our 

bulletin.  

 As of this writing (Sunday, June 18th) we donôt seem to 

have had any couples who have their 25th or 50th anniversaries of 

the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony come forth to be honored at the 

10:30 A.M. Holy Mass on Sunday, June 25th. However, I shall 

pray for such husbands and wives all over the world that all of 

them will continue living the vows of Holy Matrimony.  

 Believe it or not, next weekend is the beginning of July; 

on Saturday, July 1st, I will count the ballots that were placed in 

the two boxes and I will announce next weekend the projects that 

you suggested that we ought to undertake once we start to receive 

in Sawyer Savings Bank 74 cents on every dollar donated. In the 

meantime, you have until the early evening of Friday, June 30th, to 

submit your suggestions, I want to thank all of you who have cast 

a ballot and this weekend will be the last bulletin that has a ballot 

in the flap.  

 The Family Mass and the Church Store will take a break 

for July and August. Since Ramona is not able to continue 

directing the Church Store anymore, would someone be so kind as 

to letting me know that you wish to volunteer?  

 Next Sunday, July 2nd, I will conduct our Parish 

Instructional Prayer Meeting. The topic will be ñHow a Man 

becomes a Bishop/ Priest/or Deacon in the Archdiocese of New 

York.  

 Next weekendôs second collection will be for the Support 

of the Church in Africa. The Church is struggling in the U.S.A., 

Canada, and Western Europe but the Church is flourishing in all 

other areas of the world; the missionary areas of the Earth, Many 

are arriving each day to do the missionary work right in our 

backyard!    

 Donôt forget that Independence Day is Tuesday, the 4th of 

July; it is the 231st Birthday of our great nation.  

 THE SEMI-ANNUAL BLOOD DRIVE IS 

WEDNESDAY, JULY 12TH, from 3 to 7 P.M. that day. A good 

leader should lead by example and so I am donating a pint of 

blood also.       

   Sincerely, with prayers,  

   Father Bill Woodruff         

 

P.S.:  THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETS THIS MONDAY, JUNE 

26th, AND EVERONE IT MOST CORDIALLY INVITED TO 

ATTEND THE MEETING STARTING AT 6:30 P.M. IN THE 

CHURCH HALL. Also, I am at 80 miles and $6,007 in my 100 

mile walk for the parish.   

THANK YOU ï From the bottom of my heart for all 

your prayers, cards, phone calls, and texts for my 

recovery.  This wonderful support has uplifted me and 

has been a tremendous inspiration in my journey 

towards recovery.  I am truly blessed and grateful to all of you for 

the many kindnesses you have shown.  God Bless you!  

                              With love and prayers,     Donna Anderson 

 

AN AMAZING PROGRAM ï The ñGod Given Breadò program 

at the Atonement Lutheran Church on Market Street is in urgent 

need for new teams to serve noon meals.  With summer coming 

and school food programs not available for children, as well as 

adults, those lunches are a real God Given haven.  Good meals are 

served every Tuesday and Thursday, and have been for years.  

New teams are greatly needed.  FMI, please call either the church 

at 246-8322, or Anita at 246-4016.  

 

ANYONE WHO NEEDS- To report an alleged incident of 

sexual abuse by a priest, deacon, religious, or lay person serving 

in the Archdiocese of NY is asked to contact Sr. Eileen Clifford, 

at 212-371-1000 X2949 or Deacon George Coppola 917-861-

1762.  Both may also be reached at victimassistance@archny.org.  

Information can also be found on the Archdiocesan website, 

www.archny.org.    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 CYO SUMMER PROGRAMSï Golf:  Sessions taught by golf 

pro John Durcan.  This is for ages 10 and up.  Pick from one of 

the following sessions:  July 10 ï14 or July 24ð28.  Cross 

Country:  Sign up for 1 or all five racesðprice is the same $10/

child and $25/adult.  Kids will run 1/2 mile to 1 mile loop on 

Wednesday evenings.  Dates are 7/5, 7/12, 7/19, 7/26, and 8/2.   

Soccer:  On August 12th from 9 to 10:30 AM in conjunction with 

The Mount Academy.  1 day clinic for ages 3 to 10, led by Coach 

George Vizvary and The Mount Varsity Soccer Players.  Speed & 

Agility Training/Fitkidsð(5) one hour sessions to be held on the 

week of August 28th to September 1stðGet ready for fall sports!  

FMI, on any of the above, please call 340-9170 Ext. 107 or visit 

www.ulstercyo.net or Walter.Gaceta@archny.org. 

 

ARE YOU REGISTERED? If you would like to register in the 

parish or check to see if you already are, call the office at 246-

9581.  Census Forms are available at the church & rectory office. 

 

JOKEï One student fell into a cycle of classes, 

studying, working and sleeping.  He didnôt realize 

how long he had neglected writing home until he 

received the following notice:  ñDear Son, Your 

mother and I enjoyed your last letter.  Of course, we were much 

younger then, and more impressionable.  Love Dad! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:victimassistance@archny.org
http://www.archny.org/


JUNE 25, 2017 

ñPlease Pray For All Bishops, Priests, Deacons & Religious!ò 

 

"Are not two sparrows sold for a small coin? Yet not one of them 

falls to the ground without your Father's knowledge. Even all the 

hairs of your head are counted. So do not be afraid; you are worth 

more than many sparrows."  

- Mt 10:29-31  

STEWARDSHIP CORNER 

THE LORD HAS BLESSED US 

IN SO MANY WAYSé 

Let us return to Him a fair share of 

THE MANY GIFTS  

He has already given us. 

 

May  

      Attendance:  May 2017 ð 1,063 

      Attendance:  May 2016 ð 1,297 

 

  Current Month               Year to Date                                                                         
Collections:   $  10,338.00  $98,253.84 

Other Income: $    4,824.38  $65,956.29 

Total Income: $  15,162.38                      $164,210.13 

Expenses: $  19,116.91              $167,175.93 

Total:  $   (3,954.53)                     $ (2,965.80) 

 

PARISHIONERSô COMMENTï We received a gift, therefore 

you receive a gift.  A note attached to a donation of $100.                       

 

PASTORôS COMMENTï It is easier to complain than to thank 

and express appreciation.  It is easier to criticize than to take the 

time to compliment.  These are pitfalls that often include our 

attitude toward God and His goodness.                 

                

                     ñRemember St. Johnôs in Your Will!ò 

 

FOOD PANTRY ITEM FOR NEXT WEEK:  

CANNED CARROTS 

Thank you to all who donated egg cartons!!   

YOUR PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED FOR:  
Vincent Saturn, Judy Fiero, Grace Yund, Gene 

Woodruff, Peter Kandora, Jimmy Paes, John Lynch, 

Nancy Dwyer, Claire Miller, Marion Benz, Joe 

Dengler, Maurice Hinchey, Bernadette Verpent, Jack 

Lawler, Chris Vitale, Tara Ryan, Isabel Martinez, Kathy 

Connelly, ñSmokeyò Woods, Renee Dengler Baker, Zac Swart, 

Lou Vogel, Joseph Panko, Ralph DiMuccio, Betty Decker, 

Eleanor Sweeney Dan Kelly, Walt Hackett, Sharon Bach, and 

Frankie Cullen. 



PRAYER FOR LIFE  

 

Jesus, Mary and Joseph we love you very much.  

Help us spiritually adopt and protect all human life  

from preborn to natural death.    

Amen. 

ðððððððððððððððð- 

JUNE 25, 2017 

RENEW & REBUILD  

CAPTIAL CAMPAIGN  

 

 We are starting our Capital Campaign 

called Renew and Rebuild.  It is a program designed 

for us to identify major projects in our parish and raise the funds 

to accomplish them. 

 

 We have come up with a list of suggested capital 

projects.  Vote for which projects you want to see done.  Put a 

number next to each project in the order you wish to have them 

completed.  You may write in and vote for additional projects. 

 

 Please place the completed sheet into one of the Ballot 

Boxes located at the entrances of the church.  Thank you in 

advance for your participation. 

 

 

______ - Resealing of Blacktop 

 

______ -Replace Remaining Cedar Siding 

 

______ - New Windows In The Church 

 

______ - New Lighting 

 

______ - New Flooring/Carpeting For The Church 

 

______ - New Sound System 

 

______ - New Pews and Kneelers 

 

______ - Expanded Vestibules 

 

______ - ____________________________________________ 

 

______ -  ____________________________________________ 

 

______ - ____________________________________________ 

 

______ -____________________________________________ 

 

______ -_____________________________________________ 

 

                                Deadline is June 30, 2017 


